
EMERGENCY E-MAIL VOTE 

GOVERNING BOARD 

READING EDGE ACADEMY, INC. 

 

OCTOBER 1, 2020 

 

On October 1,2020  the Reading Edge Academy, Inc. Governing Board was contacted by e-mail 

for an emergency vote to close one classroom at Reading Edge Academy in Debary starting 

Friday, October 2, 2020, and reopening Monday October 12,  2020. This was recommended by 

the Florida Department of Health in Volusia County due to one case of COVID-19 found in one 

classroom only. The classroom will be thoroughly cleaned and sanitized and the o-zone machine 

will be placed in the room over the weekend. Students can return to the classroom if they have 

not become symptomatic. 

 

Because an immediate approval by the Governing Board was needed, an emergency vote was 

requested by e-mail by Principal Peggy Comardo.   

 

A motion to accept the Health Department’s recommendation to close the classroom affected due 

to Covid-19 from October 2 to October 12, 2020 was made by Chairman Mike Caldwell.  The 

motion was seconded by Member Sandy Kent.  The motion passed 5- 0 with Mr. Caldwell,  

Mrs. Foster, Mrs. Stanley, Mrs. Lowery, and Mrs. Kent approving this measure. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Arlene Lowery, Secretary 

Governing Board 

Reading Edge Academy, Inc. 

 


